Last Monday, the Gear Up Foundation sponsored their Inaugural Benefit Dinner at Tavern on the Green in Central Park. The event brought together firefighters, civic leaders, and friends of the organization to promote their mission of bringing the gift of saving lives to the developing world. About 230 guests attended the dinner. You can read more about Gear Up Foundation in a Spotlight from last week’s e-Newsletter.

The evening’s program was emceed by Bobby Gaynor, an up-and-coming Broadway performer recently featured in the revival of Sweet Charity. Program highlights included a stirring rendition of God Bless America by famed NYPD tenor Daniel Rodriquez and a performance by members of the Cirque du Soleil Dance Company. Gear Up began their international outreach work in 2002 in Ecuador, and the Benefit Dinner program was influenced by the culture of that South American nation. Jorge Saade-Scaff, Ecuador’s pre-eminent violinist, performed four works by Ecuadorian composers; and Ecuadorian pianist Noreuia Mueckay offered works including “Preludio 9.11,” a meditation on the attacks. The Ecuadorian flavor of the evening extended to the menu, which featured beef in a sauce made with “Espiritu del Ecuador,” an Ecuadorian liqueur made from fruit and nut extracts. 
A presentation of awards for outstanding support of 9/11 first responders concluded the evening. Honorees included former FDNY Commissioner Tom Van Essen, New York Board of Trade official Patrick Gambaro, Rev. William John Weber, Dr. Michael Lonsky, and three Congressional leaders: Steve Israel (D), Rep. Carolyn B. Maloney (D), and Rep. Curt Weldon (R). 
VOICES e-Newsletter recently interviewed Gear Up Foundation Chairman and Founder Vincent Forras to learn more about their Benefit Dinner and future plans for this outstanding organization. 
VOICES: The event this year was the Inaugural Dinner? Do you have other events planned for the year?

VF: This was our first event in the United States introducing Gear Up and our mission. We are of course, with God’s blessings, looking forward to several events this coming year. We are looking forward to partnering with organizations who see our mission as a noble one, worthy of their support and generosity. We are discussing events coinciding with deliveries of equipment in several countries and also look forward to events here in New York and maybe elsewhere in America.

VOICES: Which Gear Up projects will be funded by the event's proceeds?

VF: I wish I could tell you that we were successful financially with this event, however from our preliminary figures; we will be close to a break-even on this event. I do believe that in spite of this, our event was a great success. Considering the groups and people who shared that evening together, the hope and love that permeated that room we are most definitely on the right track. The support in the way of trucks and equipment promised to our mission that very evening was incredible. I am confident that our mission hit a special chord in many people’s hearts and I believe that it will translate into growing support at many levels in the coming months and years. Programs including delivery of trucks, equipment and training to firefighters in need will continue along with support of our fire safety program for children. It is my hope that corporate support and philanthropic support will be sparked by word of mouth because of our event. 
VOICES: Do you plan any new projects or expansion to new areas in 2006?

VF: Certainly we have great hopes and plans for this year and beyond. We have been contacted by firefighters in the country of Brazil, inviting Gear Up to visit and partner with them with our program. Firefighters in Argentina have been working with us for the past several months to try and secure equipment and training to establish a new fire station in the capitol where just last Christmas over 250 youngsters lost their lives in a disco fire. We look to expand on what we have already done and continue to show the world just what we are all about even after such a horrible tragedy. We will continue to encourage firefighters and rescuers and those affected by 911 to join us in our mission of hope and love around the world. We believe that by helping others we can help ourselves. We will encourage corporate as well as philanthropic sponsors to join our mission. We will also build partnerships with organizations such as VOICES of September 11th so that together we can all do the right thing in memory of our loved ones lost.
Besides the Ecuadorian influence, was there a "theme" to the dinner? Can you offer a few details to make the event come to life for our readers.
Our mission was born in the ashes of Ground Zero and, as God’s hand always does, touches us to the marrow. I believe that my meeting Monica Carrera was no accident. It was God guided. Knowing this, I know that it was his hand that led me to Ecuador to spark a mission inside of me that I could bring back with me to help me heal, to help others heal, to help save lives and to make difference. The theme this night in my humble opinion is simple, Love….To stand there in front of such greatness was truly humbling. As a volunteer firefighter to have been so accepted by my brothers and sisters at Ground Zero and then to be honored by their presence this night was truly living a fairytale. To be amongst families who lost so much and yet still care enough to try and help others is truly a miracle. We are living this miracle every day for our loved ones.  We all were directly affected by the events of September 11th. The world was affected. From the horror, what can we do as individuals… much less than we can do together… just as we experienced on the site at Ground Zero and those at the Pentagon. We were all touched by an event that could easily have turned us into something that we are not. I believe that given the chance, goodness and love truly conquer all. What better way to honor the memory of our loved ones lost than to continue to do great deeds in their name around the globe? 
Our mission is to do just that, to bring people and hearts together, helping others, saving lives and bringing smiles and life to the children we touch every day. I promise all of you to my last breath that I will give my all to honor the memory and life of all of those who perished through our God guided actions. I pray that those who join us do so because they too are filled with a spirit of not only keeping memories alive but also saving lives through actions not words. Ours is a foundation of actions, from the heart, from people who know all too well, probably too much… Definitely too soon… I promise that I will not let you down.
VOICES: Thanks for your time and the great work you are doing with Gear Up Foundation. We look forward to keeping our readers informed on your continuing dedication to honoring all those lost on 9/11 by sharing the gift of saving lives around the world. 
Correction text:

VOICES would like to correct an inadvertent error in last week’s e-Newsletter. The photo accompanying last week's Spotlight of Gear Up Foundation showed Volunteer Fire Chief Tom Harrigan, of North Carolina with Phillipine firefighters he helped train in a Gear Up Foundation program. Mr. Harrigan answered the call on 9/11, but is not a member of the New York Fire Department, as the article stated. We apologize for any confusion. Gear Up Foundation Chairman and Founder Vincent Forras gave us additional information on Mr. Harrigan: 

“Tom Harrigan was born in New York City. He responded on 9/11 from a volunteer fire department in North Carolina as so many brave and dedicated souls did from all over the world. Chief Harrigan moved to the Philippines some time after the events of 9/11 and helped to establish the Philippine branch of Gear Up Foundation in Lapu Lapu. His training of firefighters has directly been credited to saving lives since he introduced entry into buildings to search and rescue rather than fight from the outside. While in the Philippines Chief Harrigan suffered no less than two severe heart attacks, both of which flat lined him. In his words he remains alive today only because of Gear Up and the love of our mission. Tom is looking to return to the Philippines as soon as the doctors here in the USA clear his travel so that he can continue his training efforts, now from behind a desk!” 
Mr. Forras continued: “Gear Up Foundation never affiliates ourselves with FDNY, NYPD, PA or other organizations even though I proudly served, side by side with all of them and more. Our mission is truly inclusive. We honor the sacrifice made by all who perished on September 11th because truly, every life taken is of equal value. We are honored and privileged for the support that we continue to receive from all our brave brothers and sisters who continue to answer the call.”
Oliver,

One important thing that I forgot to mention is the documentary that is in process which covers the Gear Up mission around the world. A young film maker, James Sapione, who I met again by no small chance at a rededication ceremony at the Ground Zero Chapel some nine months ago was so taken by our mission and my story that he decided to dedicate himself to making a documentary showing one mans mission to change bad into good. He has followed us to some exotic locations and has already pulled together some incredible footage. This film shows why we are who we are and illustrates how lives are touched by our mission for the better. They say that a picture is worth a thousand words, then this project is worth millions as it allows the viewer to become a part of our Living Memorial through actions around the world.  I believe with all my heart that this project is something that the family members would be proud to put themselves behind. I see it as not only a vehicle to gain awareness around the world, but a healing through the images of love for all involved on September 11th. So far, this is being pulled together on a shoe string, however, with support this piece could be a masterpiece. We will continue to support this great effort and encourage you and your readers to do the same.

